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Deputation to GCHRC Committee 04-20-2022

Item 2D - City Council Directions Requiring Board Attention

Good morning Mr. Chairman and Members of the Committee,

Thank you for the opportunity to address the Committee this morning.
My name is Bill Lohman. I am a senior living in one the 83 buildings of the 
Toronto Senior Housing Corporation(TSHC). I am a member of the Senior 
Tenants Advisory Committee(STAC), the representative for my community and I 
am a long standing member of Seniors Voice.

I am here today because many of the TCHC/TSHC operational shared service 
agreements have direct impact on the quality and level of service that senior 
tenants receive and will be for some time going forward.

In Strengthening Tenant Voices at Toronto Seniors Housing Corp, and for a 
successful implementation of the Integrated Service Model, City Council's 
MM38.51 (12-15-2021), invites current members of the Senior Tenant Advisory 
Committee to continue their membership to provide continuity of leadership, and
ensure that senior tenants can directly access, inform and influence services 
and programs to be provided by the new corporation.  

Management Recommendations: TCHC is supporting the City on the motions 
(pg 6/8)                     How so?

Over the past three years,there's been a total disinterest shown to the 
engagement needs of, still isolated seniors. Staff support for senior's efforts to 
access the arbitrarily available, off and on again, Tenant Action Funds, 
compared to the exuberant support and aid flowing into family buildings.

It cannot be said that TCHC followed City Council's direction that called for the 
STAC to Inform, Influence, or included in any decisions of consequence, by 
definition of the words. In fact, TCHC attitude toward the STAC has been 
dismissive. The treatment of senior tenants by Tenant Services Engagement 
team over these past three years, has been nothing short of derelict.  

It is a concern at this point, that over the past year the numerous requests by 
STAC members for inclusion, to access, inform and influence the services and 
programs to be provided by the new corporation, including 'shared services', 
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have been met with rock hard indifference. To this day, those requests, and all 
other tenant attempts to include the voice of senior have been rejected, in spite 
of Council's direction, Shareholder Directions, and TCHC's own stated 
commitment to do everything it can to ensure a smooth and successful 
transition.

For the sake of clarity:
Definition of   Inform -  give an essential or formative principle or quality to, 
to give character or essence to the principles that inform.  
b : to be the characteristic quality of :
Similar: Suffuse, Pervade, Permeate, Infuse, Imbue, Saturate, illuminate

Definition of   influence -  the capacity or power to be a compelling force on or 
produce effects on the actions, behavior, opinions, etc., of others;  to have an 
effect on the condition or development of, to affect or alter by indirect or 
intangible means; to exercise influence on; 

Similar: Noun-  Authority, Clout, Heft, Leverage, Pull

    Verb-  Affect, Impress, Move, Reach, Strike, Sway

As the committee that drafts the policies governing the actions and 
responsibilities for the corporation and employees, why are there no 
mechanisms that ensure staff's accountability to the tenants they're paid to 
serve? 

Item 6
Toronto Community Housing Board of Directors Meeting Procedures Page 12 
Public Materials   pg 87
17.3. To ensure that deputations can be meaningfully considered, by both 
Directors and TCHC staff, in the context of a matter before the Board and its 
Committees, oral deputations are considered whenever a matter is presented to 
a Committee of the Board. A summary of deputations received at Committee will
be reported to the Board, in conjunction with its consideration of the matter to 
which the deputations related. 
17.4. The Board may consider deputations on any on item, without regard to 
whether it had previously been considered by Committee. The public shall be 
permitted to make an oral deputation in relation to any matter that was not 
previously considered at a Committee Meeting.
17.15. All reports to the Board and Committees of the Board are to include an 
overview of any stakeholder engagement process that may have occurred and 
some sense of the stakeholder input so that Directors can be aware of what all
stakeholders have said with respect to the item. 
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Board reports will also include an overview of any deputations received at the 
committee level on any Agenda item.

Until THCH adheres to the the expectations and faithfully complies with and 
follows the procedures set out in 17.3 and 17.15, any action on 17.4 is limiting 
tenant expression. 
Considering that the agenda information is posted 7 days before, and you want 
written submissions at least 3 days ahead of the meeting in order to allow 
enough time for the distribution of deputation materials, that only allows 
deputants 3 days to prepare, instead of 6. How is that not impeding or 
diminishing the ability of tenants to prepare and be heard?  You are demanding 
as much time to read a deputation as the effort and time given to draft it, really?

Making changes to the deputation policy for the purpose of expediency and 
efficiencies is a clear detriment to tenant interests that deprives, by further 
diminishing the ability of tenant voices to be heard by the Board, as intended. 
Especially when the other methods to be heard and provide input, at all levels, 
have been curtailed in response to COVID-19. 
You cannot know what staff are doing or how they are doing it, if there is lax 
adherence in committee reporting protocol to include dissenting voice , then you
are deprived of the balance to effectively determine and decide right outcomes.  

Thank you for your reflection on these concerns.

Bill Lohman
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Our Tenants Engagement Refresh approach and policy do not reflect City Tenant First 
Philosophy and certainly do not reflect TCHC's Tenants Charter. 

I have brought my complaints since May 31, 2021 - February 2022  to the 
Regional General  Manager,  Security Division , Solution Division , COO office and CEO 
Office.   All my complaints are referred back to the Regional General Manager without any 
Division to appeal.   

As a tenant,  I  don't need Tenant Engagement Refresh.  It is the most corrupt Division in 
TCHC, I  don't need access to the  Tenant Engagement Refresh  program. It is not a 
welcoming Division as shown in the extremely low participation rate.   Ganging up , cover up, 
high-hand bullying and by passing tenants Human Rights, Unfair Access Policy and 
Harassment and trying to SHUT all  channels for the weak chronic ill tenant  to Voice the 
concerns is the main GOAL/ PURPOSE for the Tenants Engagement Refresh and support by 
our New Restructuring Plan decentralizing and brings all elements of tenant Service and local 
decision making led by the Regional General Manager easier  shut all the channel for tenants 
to voice the concerns.   

The target and attack caused by  this new Restructuring Plan and New Tenants 
Engagement Refresh is my concern and needs  review by the General Counsel or  Legal 
professional independent investigation of the misconduct of the  staff at Tenants Engagement 
Refresh and Regional General Management team.        

In my opinion, we  need the Auditor General and we  need the Governance,  Communications 
and Human Resources sub-Committee Deputation Focus Group and allow us to openly voice 
our concerns.  It will decrease the gang up corruption at the expense of the weak 
tenants'  Human Rights, Privacy Right, Fair access Policy, Harassment , target of attack 
and  discriminate against the weak and chronic ill tenants such as myself.    

I am one of the lucky tenants being invited by the Deputation Focus Group on January 20, 
2022.   THe Deputations Focus Group is very helpful and provides me the opportunity to 
share my terrible experience under the new Restructuring Plan and New Tenant Engagement 
Refresh.   

General Counsel Darragh Meagher acknowledged in the consultation meeting, Director 
Fletcher instructed to invite the tenants for Focus Group consultation.  
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community representatives mix be proportional to the number of tenants in the townhouses 
and apartment building.   

 

 email dated December 8, 2021 also stated that there was an Election Open Call - 
February 6, 2020, 4 attendees attended the meeting.   

 

 My understanding is that the election open call is also when nomination forms are  handed 
out to interested tenants to participate in the election. The truth is that there was no notice 
posted at  building about any information regarding an election open call until a 
few hours before the actual meeting that day.  To my knowledge, no one at  
building was made aware of the election open call.   I am missing that open call even though I 
am checking on the board daily.   

 

The information of an Election open call poster  on February 6, 2020 put up a few hours on 
the same meeting day  was confirmed by our building superintendent  after  I 
kept chasing him. Why no information regarding Election Open calls being put up?    

 

 In 2020, before the election,  townhouse tenant  at  approached me by saying 
that he will be our Chair in the new Tenant Engagement Refresh,   his plan is to turn our 
project into CO- OP. Housing.   He continually sells his plan by saying that under the new 
tenant engagement,   the Chair has the power to make the  local  management decision  and he 
continually sells his new plan to turn our project into CO-OP  Housing by taking advantage of 
the new tenant engagement  Refresh and the new system would allow him to make the local 
management  decision in our project.  I showed no interest toward his plan and walked away.  

  

 It was revealed that there was a plan for the townhouse residents to put forward a 
recommendation to turn the roof at  Street into an open area in which townhouse 
residents would also have access into the building at  Street for the purposes of the 
roof to be used for parties, catering and as a gym. I expressed concern that there was only one 
set of walk up stairs which could potentially violate fire codes, as there is no monitoring of 
these proposed activities and security  at   building will comprise.  Once again, the 
security of tenants at  Street is being directly affected by townhouse residents as 
they try to gain access to space that they have no business using.  We have always had 
separate independent front door keys and separate independent facilities.   
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I am an older tenant, suffering from various medical issues, including with my liver, ERCP 
complication, ulcer, chest pain, biliary obstruction, and pancreatitis.  During the past 2 years, I 
was admitted to the ICU, had code blue call and 4 times had recurrent bacteria in my blood 
causing sepsis.  After each occurrence, as a result of intubation through the airway to the lung, 
I am short of breath and very weak and need a quiet place to rest for self - care.  I have 
informed this to my local management team repeatedly, along with requests for their support 
to continue to keep my front and side lawns inaccessible to others as I have been faced with 
many issues from strangers as well as people in the overall complex on  Street. 

My local management team acknowledges my health condition,   I got my medical 
priority transfer in 2016 .   The transfer system at TCHC was changed  in 2019  to a Matching 
system, I am being advised by former Asset Vice President . if the tenants 
got approved for the medical priority transfer not being matched, the tenant  would be 
qualified for unit accessibility modified .  

 But (I feel), my local senior  Management team  have chosen to ignore my needs and have 
supported those who are Community Representatives (despite there being no Community 
Representatives from the apartment building  and no election take place on November 19, 
2020 Election Day.) on the tenant engagement refresh system, at the cost of not only myself 
but also those in my building at  Street. 

I live on the ground floor of  Street, which is a three-story walk up building. My 
unit is a corner unit with windows that face the front of the building and the side of the 
building into the area between  and  Streets.   Since I've lived in my unit, there 
was a side wooden fence that separated my side lawn and the walkway between the building 
at  Street and the row of townhouses from  Street.  Because there 
were homeless people setting up beds behind my side lawn, drug dealing, loud fighting, and 
partying in this area, this wood fence was taken down in 2018  (please refer to the attached 
photo) 
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 In 2019, there was a metal fence put up around my lawn to protect my privacy and security; 
this metal fence was approved by former CEO  in June 2019 and 
construction was referred to the Facility Management team.  Director  arranged 
for his team mate to go to the City of Toronto to apply for the permit extended beyond the 
property line  in my front lawn at my request due to a large group of our neighbors and guests 
wild party, social gathering, fighting often close in my lawn. Please check into our building 
security records from 2018-2021.      

Since my lawn is directly joined with my very low windows in my bedroom, living room , 
dining room and kitchen, anyone that comes onto my lawn could directly see and get into my 
unit.   (Please refer to the attached photos of  all my windows. Please refer to the attached 
photos of my  former side lawn  wooden fence, before 2018 and the current metal fence that 
was put up in 2019.) 
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Despite concerns that I have raised, my lawn in front of my bedroom, living room, dining 
room and kitchen windows deliberately choose by my local senior management team choose 
to be open up as common space without my consent for townhouses tenants at  
Street which every unit of townhouses all have their own private enclosed wooden fence 
backyard/ private balcony and front yard. Please refer to the attached photos of the 
townhouses front yard and private backyard.  
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On June 2, 2021, the same  townhouse tenant at  townhouse unleashed her dog 
intent to let her dog go inside my lawn; however, after she saw my son with me, she backed 
off.   

 

I did report and complain to my local management team and all staff have distanced 
themselves from me and allowed the harassment to continue from May 31 and onwards.  

 proposed to have a phone meeting with me on June 3, 2021.  

  

In this phone meeting, , Regional General Manager reversed his verbal 
agreement offered to me on May 27, 2021. His original agreement offered to me was that my 
lawn will be restricted common space and no any tenants in our project allowed into my lawn 
except myself and he continually told me that there was no reason for any tenants to come in 
front of my windows due to all my bedroom, living room, dining room and kitchen windows 
are surrounded and direct adjacent to my front and side lawn. However, less than 1 
week  later,  reversed his original agreement by telling me that if I did not agree 
to open up my lawn to the townhouse residents, then I am also not allowed to enter my lawn 
either. He gave me the option of either having my lawn open to all tenants at townhouses 
including myself  or no one having access to my lawn including myself.  I re-iterated to him 
that our project has many illegal activities, with people knocking on my windows until past 
midnight, many loud gatherings and dog owners treating my lawn as a dog park and not 
cleaning up after themselves.  All of the noise and loud social gatherings have interrupted my 
rest and the strong painkillers made me very tired and I just needed a quiet home. The 
townhouse residents all have their own front lawn and private backyards to gather socially 
without needing to go into my lawn and loudly disrupt the residents and particularly me in my 
unit. However, as my lawn is directly adjacent to all the windows in my unit, under this 
situation, for my safety and quiet home, I was forced to accept what I saw as a bully-ish and 
unfair offer: I would not be allowed to go inside my lawn to exchange with no other tenants 
allowed to go inside my lawn, all in order to have a quieter home, which all tenants are 
entitled to and which my medical condition requires. 

 

I told Mr. Regional manager  that I disagreed with opening up my lawn as a common 
space to welcome back all the illegal activities.  We have a high record of illegal activities and 
wild parties in our project before my metal fence was put up. Facility Management solved this 
issue; why are they welcoming it back? Particularly as I am a chronically ill senior, with need 
to rest as part of self care. 
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I am very worried about my safety.  I feel like I am trapped inside my unit and am afraid of 
going out, feeling extremely anxious and helpless and isolated. 

 

I felt scared enough to call , Secretary at TCHC Board, leaving the message 
to her voicemail with uncontrollable crying and wanted to tell her if some bad thing happened 
to me, at least one staff at TCHC knows I am being targeted and if something happened to 
me, at least 1 staff I trust in head office will know because I don't trust my local management 
team. My local management seemed to be engaged in a culture of dishonesty with either no 
policy or double policies.  

 

On the morning of June 4, 202I, felt extreme chest pain, was vomiting, was unable to breathe 
and called 911. During 911 communications, I lost consciousness and was unable to 
talk.   Fire trucks, policemen, and paramedics rushed me to  hospital and doctors at 
the emergency ward saw my uncontrollable emotion affected by this harassment and referred 
me to , Psychiatry at  hospital and I am still under treatment 
affected by this terrible memory.  

 

I do not have any past psychiatry history and this terrible experience is still affecting my sleep 
patterns and giving me nightmares.  

 

In addition to trying to maintain a sense of safety in and around the building, the reality is that 
I also need access to maintain the yard to keep it clean as needed. I have had recurrent 
septicemia, sepsis four times in the last 2 years, and this can be life threatening and very 
dangerous in my medical condition.   I was hospitalized  4 times including ICU  and had a 
code blue call during the past 2 years. 

 

 Unit , the unit above mine at  Street, has a mentally ill woman living there. 
She likes to dump her garbage and odd items from her windows onto my lawn, including her 
personal monthly feminine products, human  poop, foods,  cans of fish, meats, apples, noodles 
, ice cream and all other garbage daily.   We have a wonderful superintendent team after I 
reported it and they did come to clean my lawn. However, if unit  dumps her garbage after 
5 PM or on the weekend or the staff is too busy.   I have to wait for the next  business 
day.  Please check into the security and tenants line Help @torontohousing record of our 
building at  garbage  and odd items  dumped into my lawn at  

. I also invite you to please check into the over 80 security reports  including fighting, 
wild parties, large group social gathering and personal feces, female monthly diapers, meats, 
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fish and all kinds of garbage that are dispensed into my lawn from 2018 to 2021. My gate has 
now been locked and I was not provided with a key but the reality is that I need access to 
maintain the yard as I have  always done in the past since 2006. 

Mr.  Regional General Manager,  responded to my request to have the key go 
inside my lawn when time is needed. He told me that by providing me with the key in my 
lawn, it will become my private lawn.  I do not agree with that, as  The General 
Manager  already passed around to individual tenants and in his own document that in front of 
my windows is not part of my rental agreement.   If I follow the logic that by virtue of me 
having a key and having access to clean my lawn it will become my private lawn, then all the 
contractors and the superintendent team also have their own private lawn in front of my 
windows.   I merely want to clean up the lawn as I want to ensure that I keep things as clean 
as possible in view of my medical needs. I have never gone inside my lawn for my personal 
enjoyment, since I've moved in my unit and tidied up my lawn daily since 2006. I am a self 
isolated, quiet  senior.  I  go into the lawn directly adjacent to my windows purely for cleaning 
up only and make sure there is no food or meat to attract many flies or mice in order to avoid 
bacteria around my windows and potentially getting indoors because I have a very weak 
immune system.  My request was rejected, and it comes across that this rejection is as a 
consequence for not opening up my lawn to the townhouses who all have their private lawns 
or private balconies .  The reality is that the front and side lawn is serving the purpose of 
being a buffer zone to preserve my right to quiet enjoyment inside my unit and preventing the 
past illegal activities from occurring.  Timely maintenance, including over long weekends, 
etc. helps to ensure that non-tenants see the area is actively maintained and discourages illegal 
activities.   

Mr.  Regional General Manager,  stated that in his letter dated November 24, 
2021,  this engagement will continue to be supported as they affect local decision making, 
including the use of space. The General Manager turned the blind eyes of the undemocratic 
tenant engagement Refresh system.   

Please refer to Regional General Manager 's letter dated November 24, 2021 

I appreciate your review of this matter. I understand that it is a lot to take in, and I feel like I 
have been able to make you understand what I have been going through the past few months. 
I have tried to frame things fairly.  But, overall, I feel like my human rights, fair access policy 
and my privacy are all violated without any place to report as every road that I have tried to 
pursue all are referred back to my Regional Central General Manager, .   In his 
letter dated November 24, 2021, he responded to my request to have access to my lawn to 
clean when time is needed.  
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 I am writing to let you, Mr. Chair and all Board DIrectors  know of the improper 
management and policies at Toronto Community Housing and how this is affecting tenants 
such as myself, a chronically ill senior.  In particular, I wish to further reply to the December 
8, 2021 e-mail from , the Executive Assistant to the Chief Executive Office as 
it is apparent that there is a lack of understanding of this situation.   

 
First of all, with respect to  Claimed, in front of my windows is an exterior common 
space is incorrect, the fact is my lawn never acted as an exterior common space as photos speak 
for itself.   My side lawn has always had a wooden fence for a very long time, over 10 years 
acted as a boundary to provide the privacy and security to give me peaceful enjoyment in my 
unit as I lived on the corner ground floor with very low windows.  
My front lawn always planted heavy evergreen shrubs planted all the way to the edge of the 
property line and between my front and side lawn planted a huge Aged Christmas tree that 
formed  a well divided boundary from or before 1982- 1983. The Age Christmas tree was 
removed in 2017- 2018 during our building foundation repair by the Facility Management 
Division. 
The evergreen shrubs in my front lawn and the wooden fence in my side lawn were removed at 
my request to Facility Management around 2018 because many homeless set the bed behind my 
wooden fence for social gathering , fighting, and drug dealings.  Please refer to  attached  photos. 
 
I am also the only person ( not TCHC) who pays the electrical cost for my front lawn with both 
lights on the west and East exterior wall to light up my front  lawn.   The electrical source of the 
lights in  my front lawn are hooked up to my unit panel.  If  claimed that in front of 
my windows are exterior common space, why did I need exclusively  to pay for the exterior 
common space electricity? 
 
I am also a single person to clean and tidy up my front and side lawn since 2006- 2020.  No Staff 
told me not to clean and in fact no staff cleaned my front and side lawn except myself. I 
challenge any staff to stand up to tell me , he or she cleaned my front and side lawn during 2006- 
2020.   
 
I have the following questions to  and our Regional Manager   if in 
front of my windows is a common space?  
 
1. Why  am I exclusively paying the electricity cost for  my front lawn with both east and west 
exterior wall lights to light up  my front lawn?  
2.  Why did the electricity source need to drill the big hole in my living room wall and connect it 
to my electricity panel for electricity? and I am responsible for all the electricity bills? 
3.  The former local management supervisor,  promoted to our current local cleaning Manager 

, advised me more than 2 times  in 2018 and 2019 to go to city Hall to get 
the  permit  If I       want  to put up my new metal fence in my lawn.   If in front of my windows 
is a common space, why did manager  tell me to apply for my lawn metal fence 
permit by going to City Hall of   Toronto  to apply?  
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represent TCH's entire portfolio of properties or all of the properties that are under 
's management.  Does this make sense?  This is an unfair and inequitable process, and 

makes no sense as the  townhomes represent the interests of the  townhomes and 
no one else.  This type of unreasonable and illogical thought process should have no place within 
TCH and each building should have at a minimum its own community representative and in 
numbers that are representative of the tenant population within each development.  This is a fatal 
flaw in TCH's Tenant Engagement process as it allows for intimidation and corruption, 
particularly if a CSC is only listening to 1 community representative that is only interested in his 
or her own agenda.  Because of TCH's inequitable Tenant Engagement process driven by 
townhome community representatives, we now have unfair proposals floating around that seek to 
use secured common space and the roof spaces of  for gatherings, parties, catering 
and gymnastics.  I will also note that there was no minimum number of tenants required to vote 
for these Community Representatives.  How does TCH not recognize its duty to tenant safety 
and security and immediately declare these types of proposals as non-starters given that 
townhome tenants do not live in the apartment building.  If such a proposal is agreed to, 
apartment building tenants will literally have no idea as to who is coming and going, and 
problems of noise, partying, etc. will dramatically increase at  Street.  Such proposals 
are coming forward because of TCH's inequitable Tenant Engagement process that is entirely 
controlled by the townhouse tenants.  TCH's inability to manage its own internal records and 
know who the actual Community Representatives are is also problematic in this regard.    

I would also like to bring to your attention a situation regarding a replacement drawer for my 
kitchen pantry on October 9 of 2019. Please refer to the email Kitchen Pantry email dated 
October  9, 2019.  
The replacement drawer was not suitable and I refused to accept this drawer as the contractor had 
not done a proper job.  The superintendent came over and phoned the housing supervisor, who 
was off that day.  The substitute housing supervisor told me over the phone that if I did not 
accept this unfit drawer, then I would be charged for the drawer.  I was left with no option but to 
accept an unfit drawer as a replacement until the superintendent told the contractors to pull the 
drawer out and said that he will deal with TCH.  I understand that the actual housing supervisor 
was not present that day to make the decision, but the reply from TCH indicated a complete lack 
of care to their own units and the quality of product that TCH is willing to accept from their 
contractors.  To tell a tenant to accept an unfit drawer or pay for it is both heavy-handed and tells 
contractors that TCH is willing to accept shoddy workmanship, and all at the tenant's 
expense.  Luckily, the superintendent was very helpful that day and made the right decision on 
this matter.    

Finally, it was very disappointing to receive this reply as the reply does not demonstrate an 
understanding of the very real problems of improper management, record-keeping, decision-
making, and fair and equitable processes that should be TCH hallmarks.  I am also a chronically 
ill senior whose first language is not English and it is so hard for me to communicate my 
thoughts in a way that is understandable to TCH.  Providing plenty of notice for meetings, 
providing certainty with respect to requests such as not changing the character of the areas 
around my living room and bedroom windows, and being completely transparent and fair are 
more important to a chronically ill senior such as myself compared to a young person born in 
Canada.  It is important to myself and other seniors that age and health be taken into 
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consideration in your decision making, which I have found lacking to date in my situation.  I can 
provide more details, correspondence, or photos with respect to any of these issues upon further 
request.   

Mr.  Chair and all Directors,  In my opinion,  we don't need Tenant Engagement  Refresh, what 
is the role and the purpose of the tenant's Engagement for tenants ?   We don't need access to the 
program and we don't need access to the tenant table funding.   It never delivered approval items 
to tenants  despite tenants getting approved.  Our project got an approved bench in laundry in 
2018, I am the tenant going to the funding table to get approved in 2018 and never deliver to 
us.    In my 15 years in this address, from my knowledge, we only got 1 fan.  Nomatter what 
approved in paper and in funding table.  In reality didn't delivery to us. Everything is kept secret 
and not announced.   It is not fair to say a lot of tenants don't want to participate in this new 
corruption tenants Engagement Refresh because the tenants want to have access to the program 
and money without participating in tenants Engagement Refresh.   It is untrue, we don't need 
anything from Tenant Engagement Refresh Refresh,  we just don't want harassment, control , 
bullying, gang up corruption  to target or attack intimate individual weak , sick and old 
tenants  by using corrupt Tenant Engagement Refresh as a tool.    

We needed the Auditor General Office  created as soon as possible to oversee our 
Regional  local  Management operations and measures of performance.   

We also needed to create a permanent Deputation Focus Group and expand it  as an independent 
Division directly overseen by Board Chair and Directors.  More Deputation Focus Group 
Meeting is better for transparency and it is the only  channel  for the tenants to voice concerns.  I 
found the Focus group deputation meeting is the Best and open way  for tenants to voice 
concerns.  This Deputations team, Focus Group Meeting on January 20, 2022 gave me the 
opportunity to voice my concerns.  It is the first time my concerns have been seriously heard by 
Director .  

  Thanks to Director  Attending all 3 Focus Group Deputation meetings and Director 
 for attending the meeting.    Thanks to Director  proposal Focus 

Group Deputation consultation meeting  and it was acknowledged by General counsel  in 
the Focus Group meeting.  Thanks to Cohost General Counsel  and 
Cohost   and Host .  It is the Best , Fair , Open and 
Transparency Focus Group Meeting.      
 Thank you to all Deputations team members for your hard work,  I am really looking forward to 
having more Focus Group deputation meetings in the soon future.         

 TCHC Board Directors.  I need your help because this very important and very serious issue 
in which I feel like the lack of resolution and constantly being approached by townhouse 
tenants without consequences has resulted in a great deal of anxiety and feeling like I am a 
target of attack. I feel like I need to reach out to people outside of the chain of local 
management to see if I can get any assistance and feel that my human rights and privacy are 
violated. 
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All supporting and corresponding emails can be provided upon request.  

Please feel free to contact me for any additional information and follow up corresponding 
emails.   

Thank you all  for  your attention  to this serious matter . 

A Concern TCHC tenant, 

Jacqueline Yu 

 Street, 

Toronto, Ontario. 

tel. 

Cell: 
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Board and Committee Meeting Rules of Procedure Item 6 
April 20, 2022 Governance, Communications and Human 
Resources Committee

Good Day TCHC:

I am here to speak on item NUMBER 6:  Board and Committee Meeting Rules 
of Procedure 

I am a Tenant Leader at  STREET  who has given numerous 
deputations before the Board since 2011

I do this service  VOLUNTARILY to speak to the board or committee for FREE, 
GRATIS, NADA, we used to get a Sandwich , Coffee and TTC tickets and those 
little perks have disappeared.. Our Input is Valuable because we provide you with a 
second sober clarification to the debate.  I don't believe you should be setting any 
limitations on deputations.

 we have deputed on this very item before us “The Rules of Procedure” as pointed 
out by Councillor Fletcher at the Meeting in February: Stifling tenant’s voices, 
opinions and perceptions will create an atmosphere of distrust, lack of 
transparency, honesty and accountability.

Many feel that what has been proposed is a sham to shut down tenants' voices. 

At its meeting of February 9, 2022, the Tenant Services Committee 
considered Report TSC:2022:04 and directed management to consult the 
City’s Tenants First team and Tenant Directors in relation to proposed 
changes to the Rules, impacting tenants. Tenant First staff advise that they 
have no particular concerns with the provisions of the Board Rules and after 
reading the comments I am satisfy we put to rest some of the grievances put 
forward by many deputants with regards the proposed changes. 

My Comments are my opinions,  are in reference with the attachment document to 
be approved by the Committee:As for when written deputations may be submitted 
to committee or board meetings you are simply reinforcing the fact that I don't 
believe written deputations are read prior to meetings by changing protocols to 

Deputation - Miguel Avila-Velarde
Item 6 - Board and Committee Meetings Rules of Procedure
GCHRC Public Meeting - April 20, 2022
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allow them to be submitted right up to the beginning of the meeting.    

Those of us who have given deputations do so because all other avenues to 
be heard are closed.  We are experienced in sending emails and making 
phone calls to the appropriate managers in charge of the issue we’re bringing 
forward.  We get no response, or “We’re looking into it,” and/or “We’ll get 
back to you.”  They do not. The end.  A deputation to the Board is our only 
forum for drawing attention to a problem. 

Since the INCORPORATION of  hybrid meetings in person or on ZOOM or Webex 
for the RECORD I  have been EXPELLED from a Community Meeting on February 
09 2022 and no one else have been removed from a virtual meeting in REGENT 
PARK and no one else has , I felt targeted because I am fearless, bold and 
speaking Truth to Power since 2010.

On one of these meetings called by the Regent Park Safety Network that 
works with Residents,  Toronto Police Services and Community Safety Unit on  
February 09 2022  a member of the TCHC Staff ****REMOVED ***** me from 
the  meeting.  this is a bad precedent and several  attempts to enforce a 
“CODE of CONDUCT” at TCHC / RPNA meetings by the ***RPSN****  have 
failed..  is absurd to think we need a code of conduct since we are not 
employees of the Corporation. 

We must remove the word “code of Conduct” and replace it with  a “”””Guidelines 
for Webex Meetings for Deputants, Resident , Tenants and visitor”””   and similar 
here at the board as stated before I am just an unpaid volunteer since 2010.

17.6. Deputants to the Board or Committees must: 

 17.6.1. not speak disrespectfully about anyone; 
 17.6.2. not use offensive language; 
 17.6.3. speak only about the subject on which the Board or Committee invited 
them to make a public presentation; and  17.6.4. obey the procedures by-law 
and any Chair's ruling. 

DEPUTANT CONDUCT: 
17.7. The Chair may end a deputation if there is disorder or a failure to follow 
these rules. 

Meetings are open to the public

Public Proceedings  15.1. Public proceedings of the Board are open to members of 
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the public, and the public are notified of all public Meetings. Reports and other 
items which are part of the public proceedings, and any debate and voting of such 
items are open to the public. The Chair has the right to expel, or exclude, from any 
Meeting, any person who disrupts the proceedings of the Meeting. 

Deputations 17.1. Deputations are used to provide the Board and its Committees 
with information not available in writing or not brought before the Board as part of 
Committee or staff reports. Deputations are not a forum for debate between 
deputants and Directors, but are to be used as an opportunity for the sharing of 
new information and the clarification of issues. 

GOOD NEWS:

17.4. The Board may consider deputations on any on item, without regard to 
whether it had previously been considered by Committee.  The public shall be 
permitted to make an oral deputation in relation to any matter that was not 
previously considered at a Committee Meeting. 

 You have created Focus Groups, for us to voice concerns. Focus groups are 
actually information sessions  on staff’s agenda.  The concept is “ pull the wool 
over their eyes, tenants are too stupid to know any difference.”

Tenants rights Matters ,Our  voice must be heard not ignored. 

Sincerely 

Miguel 
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